2022-2023 Budget and Precept Setting (To be read in conjunction with the Proposed Budget sheet)
Culmington Parish Council carried forward £10,308.88 from the previous financial year (2020-21).  This included the following ring-fenced monies:
Parish Paths				£  394.74
Environmental Maintenance		£4754.36
Road Safety Grant (speed sign)	£2557.02
Reserves				£2271.00
Total:					£9977.12

Thus leaving a carry forward of available funds of £331.75 in addition to the precept (£4664) and a VAT refund (£339.78) - a total of £6335.54.  The general expenditure so far this year has been £2794.22 and expected general expenditure is £2075 totalling £4869.22 leaving a potential carry forward of general funds to next year (2022-2023) of £466.33.

The draft budget for 2022-2023 proposes a precept of £4825, within +3-4% of the previous year, which I would suggest is acceptable. This figure is only an estimate as the Council Tax Taxbase used for calculating the precept will not be available until January 2022.  If you wish to increase the budget total by £100 you will increase the band D council tax charge by approximately .61p per household, to increase it by £1,000 the band D charge would be increased by approximately £6.10 per annum.

The reserve of £2271.00 holds £1000 election costs in addition to 3 months running costs for essential duties.  Culmington PC will be informed of the charge for the May 2021 elections in November 2021 but not invoiced until April/May 2022. This charge will be paid out from the reserves but a £1000 level should be retained within the reserve for future election charges, so top ups each year from the precept to the reserve is advisable. 
The Road Safety grant has been spent but a VAT refund of £471.40 will be claimed in 2022-2023. The Parish Paths fund has no issues. The Parish Plan and Transparency grant have all been spent.
The effectiveness of desilting of Seifton Brook should become apparent by 2024-2025. However, this is the year when I suspect that previous underspend on the Environmental Maintenance budget will come to an end and the full 50% (50:50 with Shropshire Council grant) of the costs of the contractors will have to be met from the precept in the following financial year (2025-6) so there will be huge hike in precept for that year.  

The computer will need replacing within the next few years (circa £350), the notice boards are in good condition but will need maintenance soon.  The speed sign is guaranteed for 1 year from installation on 9/2/21, so all future repairs and eventual replacement will need to come from the precept.  I suspect this will be a costly event.

The coming 2-3 years have no major concerns but the end of the underspend in the Environmental Maintenance Budget will add a large percentage to the precept.  There is very little room to reduce costs except in reducing the Environmental Maintenance expenditure or reducing the Clerks hours.  After this financial year I will have a clearer view of how many hours are necessary – guidance from SALC is that the Clerk should have a minimum of 5 hours per week with this level of services.  

Heather Coonick (Clerk and RFO) 
22/10/2021


